
 

 
      September 14, 2005 
 
Honorable Jaclyn A. Brilling, Secretary 
State of New York 
Public Service Commission 
Office of the Secretary, 19th Floor 
Three Empire State Plaza 
Albany, NY  12223 
 
RE: Case No. 03-E-0188 

Order Regarding Retail Renewable Portfolio Standard 
 

Dear Secretary Brilling: 
 
 Enclosed for filing with the Commission are an original and three copies of Niagara Mohawk 
Power Corporation’s (Niagara Mohawk or Company)leaves being filed in compliance with the Public 
Service Commission’s Order in Case No. 03-E-0188 issued and effective September 24, 2004. 
.        
    Eighteenth Revised Leaf No. 59 
              
    To P.S.C. No. 214 Electricity 
 
    Effective: November 1, 2005 
  
 On December 20, 2004, the Company submitted tariff leaves and Statement No. 1- Statement of 
Renewable Portfolio Surcharge in compliance with the above Order.  These leaves were approved by the 
Commission to become effective October 1, 2005 incorporating these revisions.  The purpose of this filing 
is to propose a housekeeping revision to the above leaf to bring the revision number concurrent with the 
leaf currently effective in PSC No.207 Electricity and update this leaf with rates and charges that were 
approved when this leaf was pending before the Commission. 
                                                                                                                                                                                                   
 Waivers of newspaper advertising is requested for this as required in §66(12)(b) of the Public 
Service Law because of its housekeeping nature. 
 
 Waiver of short notice is also requested for this filing to become effective on less than statutory 
time on November 1, 2005. 
 
 Please advise the undersigned of any action taken with respect to this filing. 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
       Sincerely, 
 
 
 
       Patricia J. Rivers 
       Senior Rate Analyst 
       Electric Pricing Department 
       (315) 428-6833 
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